West Carroll Recreation Council

Meeting Minutes, January 13, 2020

	Members Present 

· Kevin Cornick

· Penny Rockwood
· Becky Bachtel
· Bill Rose
· Sandy Sullivan

· Matt Decker-CCRP

· Brian Clinton
· Jay Wantz

· Megan Eaves
· Jerry Hobbs

· Jenny Hobbs

· Tim Jackman

· Pete Waskiewicz


	Meeting Call to Order – Kevin C. (Vice President) called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm. 


	Secretary’s Report –Jay W. provided the minutes from the December meeting. After review, Sandy S. motioned to approve the minutes without amendments and Becky Bachtel seconded the motion. The report was approved by voice vote.


	President’s Report – Gene B. was unable to attend.



	Treasurer’s Report – Sandy S. provided a detailed report of income and expenses for December. Beginning balance from December 9th was $40,171.97, and the ending balance from January 13th was $39,785.53.  Brian C. motioned to approve the November report, and Megan E. seconded. The report was approved by voice vote.


	County Rep Report – Matt D. reported on the following:
· There are no remaining funds available for self help grants in February. The next funding cycle will begin in September.
· Rick Buchanan will be retiring in 2020.

· Summer requests for County field usage are due by January 27th to CCR&P. This pertains to Bark Hill Park in the West Carroll area.



	Area Coordinator Report – Penny R. reported the following:
· Summer Camp information was re-sent to the coordinator of the Theater Camp.

· Field request was submitted for Bark Hill Park.
· Registration information was submitted to CC Rec & Parks for email distribution. This included rugby, softball and track. Soccer also requested to be included during the meeting.


	NW Liaison Report – Megan E. asked New Windsor Mayor Roop about the baseball fields between the fire hall and Springdale Prep. The mayor says the town will handle scheduling of those fields. Megan also asked the mayor if he would attend a future planning meeting with the Rec Council, and he seemed agreeable.


	UB Liaison Report – Mellissa L. was unable to attend.


	TT Liaison Repot – Stephanie C. was unable to attend.


	Program Reports: No program reports for January.


	Old Business – 
· Board Nominations: A quorum was not present to hold a vote on the board positions. We will continue to accept nominations and then vote on board positions at the February meeting. We have the following nominations so far:

· President: Gene Bertrand

· Vice President: Kevin Cornick

· Treasurer: Sandy Sullivan

· Secretary: Jay Wantz

· New Windsor Liaison: Megan Eaves

· Taneytown Liaison: Stephanie Clavell

· Union Bridge Liaison: Open
· Remaining Funds from Defunct Programs: A quorum was not present to hold a vote on appropriation of the remaining funds. Refer to the December report for the 3 options that will be voted upon at the February meeting.

· Outreach Strategy: This was discussed at the November and December meetings, with the focus on issues surrounding facility and field space. Megan E. offered to coordinate with the local elected officials. We agreed that we would like to have the two commissioners from our local districts (E. Bouchat and S. Wantz) and the local mayors (N. Roop, P. Jones and B. Wantz) or an appointed representative from each town. If Megan is able to obtain commitments by mid-January, then we will move forward with this meeting in February. We also intend to hold a planning work session ahead of time (end of January).



	New Business – 
· FSK LAX: Holding a pancake breakfast on February 1st at Applebee’s (info on their organization web page).
· Baseball Questions: Jerry H. asked about the note in the December minutes about the baseball warning track being put on hold until there is a separate space for field hockey in Taneytown. Becky B. confirmed that was mentioned at the last TAA meeting. Jerry will follow up with TAA.
· Domain Name: Sandy mentioned that she received a notice about the gowcrc.com domain name expiring in February. Jay agreed to contact Heather to confirm.

· Basketball issue at Elmer: Jay reported that FSK Jr Eagles Basketball received a complaint from Elmer Wolfe about a parent with rude behavior toward a CCPS custodian. The basketball program contacted the parent to address the issue directly, and then followed up with the Elmer Wolfe custodians and assistant principal to explain the remediation plan. 
· Location of February meeting: Jay will check on the use of the FSK media center.


	Wrap Up/Announcements – Jay W. made a motion to adjourn at 8:02pm and Megan E. seconded. Our next meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 10, 2020 @ 7:00pm


	


Respectfully Submitted – 2020 WCRC Secretary, Jay Wantz
